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Thank you, Mr. President,

The delegation of Poland would like to thank the delegation of Iraq for the presentation of their national report. We welcome their active engagement in the UPR process and their presence today. 

Mr. President,

Poland takes note of the dire  human rights situation in Iraq and welcomes the efforts of the Iraqi government to address serious challenges, such as persecution of persons belonging to religious and ethnic minorities by the so called Islamic State and other terrorist groups. In this context we underscore the necessity of protection of children who are one of the most vulnerable groups. 
Given the above we recommend Iraq:

· to introduce effective measures to prevent and eliminate discrimination and persecution on the grounds of religion or belief;

· to ratify the Rome Statute of the ICC;

Additionally, we recommend that Iraq:

· considers the establishment of an office of the Ombudsman for Children’s Rights, devoted purely to the protection of the rights of children.

I thank you.

